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the Board of Directors for the school corporation. 
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Dear Alumni, Parents and Friends of Lopez:

It is with great pleasure that we share this Annual 
Report magazine with you. Colleagues who proofed 
earlier drafts of this publication suggested that we 
might want to rename this our Thanksgiving Report. 
Once you peruse these pages, you might also agree 
with that suggestion. There is so much for which we 
can all be thankful.

At Father Lopez Catholic High School, we are first 
and foremost thankful for our wonderful students. 
The School and Graduation Highlight sections 
of this magazine will provide solid evidence of 
their good-heartedness and of well-deserved 
recognitions earned through hardy efforts in the 
classroom, on the playing fields and in other areas 
of competition. None of this happens, of course, 
without the wonderful guidance and care provided 
by our faculty, staff, coaches and administrators. 

We are thankful for the parents of our students. 
Throughout the magazine, you will see several 
pictures of proud parents celebrating special 

events and happy occasions. We appreciate the 
many sacrifices they make to provide their sons 
and daughters with the gift of a Lopez education.

The alumni of Father Lopez continue to be a source 
of great pride for our Green Wave nation. Whether 
they attended classes on our original campus or 
at our current site, they remain very loyal to their 
alma mater. Judging by their smiles in our reunion 
photos, you know they are reliving great Lopez 
memories. 

With nearly 4,000 alumni, it is not possible to 
highlight all of their many accomplishments. 
However, the Alumni Update section offers an 
interesting sampling of achievements. Thirty-five 
alumni from six different decades are featured.

Since our founding in 1959, Father Lopez has 
done more than just survive. In fact, our school 
has thrived! That would not have been possible 
without the generosity and kindness of many 
friends, benefactors and parishes. We humbly 
acknowledge many of them in the Donor Sections 
of this report.  

Lastly, I want to thank you—the readers of this 
magazine. I thank you for taking the time to read 
our Thanksgiving Report. I hope that you will 
recycle this good news by sharing your copy with 
family, friends and neighbors. May God bless you, 
and may He continue to bless all members of the 
family that is Father Lopez Catholic High School.

With every best wish, I am,

Sincerely,

Dr. Michael J. Coury
President

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT
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SCHOOL HIGHLIGHTS
The curtain has come down on the production that was the 2015-16 school year at Father Lopez. And what a production it was! 
Excitement abounded at the opening of the school year as we welcomed a new principal, Pat La Morte, to our school family.  
Other newcomers joining us this past year included 151 incoming freshmen. This talented class was the largest to ever enroll 
in our school! When the curtain finally came down at the end of the year, we proudly graduated 91 seniors, pushing the total of 
Green Wave alumni closer to the 4,000 mark. Additionally, we noted that our newest graduates were offered over $5.2 million 
in college scholarships. Packaged in between the opening and the close of the school year were many notable and exciting 
accomplishments. A variety of those achievements and milestones are highlighted in this section of our Annual Report.

In addition to academic, athletic and other co-curricular 
opportunities, the Lopez experience continued to be one that 
focuses on helping others. During this past year, our students 
logged over 18,000 hours of community service assisting those 
in need. Many Lopez students participated in volunteer activities 
at the parish and community level. These activities included the 
coastal clean-up and the homeless lockout; collecting monies for 
the Ronald McDonald House, Mental Health Volusia and the Boys 
& Girls Club; packaging 58,000 meals to help feed the hungry 
in our local area (Feeding Children Everywhere); and, gathering 
toiletries, clothing and school supplies for youngsters in our sister 
diocese in the Dominican Republic.  A new and exciting hands-on 
project this past year was the on-campus garden planted by the 
Green Wave 4-H Club, a garden that provided fresh produce for 
distribution to local food banks.  

Later in the year, 14 students participated in our second annual 

weeklong mission trip to the Dominican Republic: Danny Alvarado-
Gomez; Palmer Cowgill; Sarah Eads; Bailey Gillespy; Caroline 
Herrero; Austin Keil; Annie Morejon; Connor Nyborg; Christina 
Portuallo; Alex Rivera; Katie Rogers; Jessica Short; Mady Ufheil; 
and, Brianne Yaryan. They were accompanied by three Lopez 
faculty members (Anabel Borbón, Regina Boyd and Dan Boyd) 
as the students did chores and provided English instruction to the 
children in the Diocese of San Juan de la Maguana.

Prior to the start of the school year, several changes were made 
in the O’Neill Family Media Center. An Innovation Center was 
established within the facility. Designed to spark student creativity, 
the Innovation Center houses a “makerspace”.  This area includes 
a 3D Printer and a 3D camera; a robotics section; fashion design 
area; photography studio; and, a computer coding station where 
students can build their own software programs.  The center also 
houses an 80-inch screen for large group presentations; soft-

Dominican Republic Mission Trip
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seating areas complete with charging 
stations; and a number of TEAL stations 
to provide Technology Enhanced Active 
Learning opportunities for our students 
and faculty.

During the year, individual accolades were 
earned by a number of students. These 
included Fernanda (Fey) Reyes receiving 
an Excellent rating in playwriting at the 
Drama State Festival; Summer Cowan 
capturing second place honors at the State 
Social Studies Fair for her Individual Exhibit 
on The Apollo Program; Sophia Estavillo 
participating in the State Social Studies 
Fair after claiming first place honors in 
Volusia County for her Documentary on 
Sally Ride; Sean Perryman receiving 
a Heart of Volusia Grant to attend the 
University of Florida’s Student Science 
Training Program (a seven-week summer 
residential program emphasizing 
research in science, math, computers or 

engineering); Emily Edwards, Michael 
Hill and Christine Gepilano winning 
awards at the 53rd Halifax Art Festival; 
Sarah Hill being accepted into the Mensa 
Society after scoring in the top two percent 

on national intelligence tests; Brooke 
Dennison for creating the winning Earth 
Day art project; and, Connor Nyborg for 

receiving a Medallion of Excellence from 
the Daytona Beach News Journal.  

On the academic front, another honor 
society was launched this past year. Under 
the direction of faculty member Jennifer 
Baselice, the Lopez chapter of Mu Alpha 
Theta was founded. Charter members 
of this mathematics honor society were: 
Danny Alvarado-Gomez; Ryan Atkins; 
Maggie Bowler; Johnny Chen; Tania 
Estavillo; Christine Gepilano; Nadia 
Hardman; Sierra Hinzman; Morgan 
Horan; Ana Le; Sam Liu; Maxine Ma; 
Josh Mayr; Jane McAskill; Mitch Nathan; 
Annalisa Peburn; Josh Pegoraro; Sean 
Perryman; Christina Portuallo; Katie 
Rogers; Franky Shi; Jessica Short; Tom 
Sussan; Zoe Toledo; Mady Ufheil; Hannah 
Weary; Maya West; Emily White; Brianne 
Yaryan; Megan Yaryan;  and, Frank Zhou.
Once again, Dean of Students Derek Daly 
prepped the Father Lopez “Brain Waves” 

Sofia Estavillo ‘17 Father Lopez “Brain Waves” Team

Thomas Collier,  
Another Second Generation Green Wave

Summer Cowan ‘16Boys’ Cross Country State Champions
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team. Representing our school in academic quiz bowl competition were: Ryan Atkins; Austin 
Gonzalez; Alex Jean-Mary; Josh Mayr; Mia Prado; and, Adrienne Yaryan. 

Under the leadership of Athletic Director Scott Drabczyk and the Lopez coaching 
staff, our student-athletes had another banner year. The Green Wave won four District 
Championships: Boys’ Cross Country; Boys’ Weightlifting; Girls’ Track and Field; and, Girls’ 
Tennis. Additionally, 20-win seasons were posted by both the Girls’ Volleyball and the Girls’ 
Basketball teams. 

The crowning jewel, of course, was the first-ever State Title won by the Boys’ Cross Country 
Team! This accomplishment garnered Coach Sue O’Malley several Coach-of-the-Year 
honors. This included recognition from Florida Runners, Florida Dairy Farmers Association 
and the Daytona Beach News-Journal. Team members running at State were: Chase Massi; 
Nick Ohlwein; Matt Roof; Tanner Rosolino; Nick Theriault; Noah Van der Burgt; and, Noah 
Willis.

Individual accolades were also received by Bailey Gillespy/track & field (News Journal 
Female Track Athlete of the Year and Brighthouse Networks Volusia County Female Track 
Athlete of the Year), volleyball (First Team All-District); Caroline Votaw/golf (News Journal 
First Team All-Area); Brianna Pado, Matt Roof and Nick Theriault/cross country (News 
Journal First Team All-Area); and, Caden Sikorski and Connor Sikorski/tennis (News Journal 
First Team All-Area).      

Six individual student-athletes also represented Lopez in State competitions: John Hill and 
Caroline Votaw (golf) and Lauren Anderson, Noah Dunn, Hogan Wilder and DeVonte 
Woods (weightlifting). Also, the Dancing Green Wave, under the leadership of Coach Erin 
Hunter, claimed National Honors in the Small Team Pom category.

The Monsignor Mullally and the Sister Rose Ellen Awards that go to the top male and female 
athletes in the senior class were awarded to Jake Godbee (swimming/baseball) and Bailey 
Gillespy (volleyball/track & field). The David Cesari Memorial Award for the student-athlete 
who has given 110% on the athletic field and in the classroom over the last four years went 
to Mia Prado.

The successes of our student-athletes carried over into the classroom. Eighteen teams 
qualified for the Florida Academic Championship by posting a team grade point average 
higher than a 3.000. The nine girls’ teams earning this recognition were: Volleyball (3.700); 
Tennis (3.617); Cross Country (3.604); Swimming (3.604); Soccer (3.586); Basketball 
(3.518); Track (3.490); Weightlifting (3.243); and, Softball (3.217). 

The nine boy’s teams qualifying for the Florida Academic Championship recognition were: 
Swimming (3.468); Cross Country (3.459); Baseball (3.439); Soccer (3.333); Track 
(3.255); Weightlifting (3.143); Lacrosse (3.082); Basketball (3.073); and, Golf (3.003).    
 
Eight student-athletes planned to continue their studies and playing careers on the collegiate 
level: Shelby Bischoff, basketball at Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University; Dominic DiGioia, 
football at Stetson University; Bailey Gillespy, track & field at the University of Richmond; 
Jake Godbee, baseball at Norwich University; Nick Ohlwein, track & field at Jacksonville 
University; Juwan Ross, football at Old Dominion University, Nick Theriault, cross country at 
Stetson University; and, DeVonte Woods, football at Palomar College.

Lastly, the long-anticipated opening of on-campus fields for baseball and softball took place 
in the spring. The infrastructure for an eight-court tennis complex was put into place as well. 
These planned amenities will provide additional learning and recreational opportunities for 
all of our students.

Feeding Children Everywhere Meal Packing

Noah Dunn ‘16

Fernanda Reyes ‘18
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Mu Alpha Theta Induction Ceremony

Feeding Children Everywhere Meal Packing

Coach Bo Hall and Jake Godbee ’16

Girls’ Tennis District Champions

John Hill ’18 and Caroline Votaw ’16 

Bailey Gillespy ’16 with parents, Mark and JillDeVonte Woods ’16 and Family
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COLLEGE READINESS REPORT
The American College Testing (ACT) program, based 
in Iowa City, Iowa, was launched in 1959. Today, more 
than 1.8 million high school graduates annually take 
the ACT college admissions and placement test. 
Through collaborative research with postsecondary 
institutions nationwide, ACT has established college 
readiness benchmark scores for designated college 
courses. 

A benchmark score is the minimum score needed 
on an ACT subject-area test to indicate a 50 percent 
chance of obtaining a B or higher or about a 75 
percent chance of obtaining a C or higher in the 
corresponding credit-bearing college courses.

Data in the chart have been provided by ACT. It reflects 
the percentage of benchmark scores attained by the 
Class of 2016 graduates from Father Lopez with 
Class of 2016 graduates from the State of Florida.

Last May, 215 Lopez students took 300 Advanced Placement exams in 16 different subject areas. Scores on each AP 
exam can range from a low of 1 to a high of 5. Students who earn a score of 3, 4 or 5 become eligible to receive college 
credit for the course. According to The College Board that administers this program, most colleges and universities 
nationwide offer college credit, advanced placement, or both, for qualifying AP Exam scores. These credits can allow 
students to save college tuition, study abroad, or secure a second major.

Listed below are the percentage of Lopez test-takers who scored a 3 or higher on the individual exams.

As a point of information, 163 Lopez students took 222 Advanced Placement exams in the previous year. All students in 
Spanish Language & Culture and Studio Art: 3-D Design Portfolio scored a 3 or higher during the past two years. Subject 
areas showing the biggest one-year gains were Calculus AB (improving from 21% to 100%); US Government & Politics 
(improving from 0% to 60%); and, Physics I (improving from 60% to 100%). 

ADVANCED PLACEMENT (AP) EXAMS

Calculus AB 100% Psychology 54%

Physics I 100% Biology 50%

Spanish Language & Culture 100% Chemistry 27%

Studio Art: 3-D Design Portfolio 100% English Literature & Composition 27%

Human Geography    80% Studio Art: 2-D Design Portfolio 25%

United States History    80% Environmental Science 24%

World History    61% Microeconomics --

US Government & Politics    60% Statistics --
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Alex Rivera and Scarlynn De Los Santos Nova were 
presented with the St. Francis Award after reading 
their winning essays at the Baccalaureate Mass

President Coury presents Mia Prado 
with a Crest of the Wave Award

CLASS OF 2016
By The Numbers

Valedictorian Bailey Gillespy 
addresses guests at graduation

17,143 hours rendered to the elderly, the poor, the homeless and others in need — locally and beyond — through mission trips, 
class projects and other community service activities during their four years at Lopez.

graduates were offered scholarship awards totaling $5,223,98451

percent of the Graduating Class is College Bound98
percent will be attending 
an in-state institution

percent will be attending 
an out-of-state institution75 25

different colleges and 
universities offered 
acceptances

percent will be attending 
a private school78 36

percent will be attending 
a Catholic school

schools in 14 states and 
D.C. will be attended 433

91
Members

Father Lopez graduated its 57th class on May 21. 
The ranks of Green Wave alumni now approach the 4,000 mark.

Lieutenant Colonel Oakland McCulloch 
presented Nick Theriault with the Army 

ROTC Scholarship
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CLASS OF 2016
Graduation Highlights

President Coury presents Connor Nyborg with 
a Crest of the Wave Award

Emily Edwards is presented with 
a Crest of the Wave Award

Graduation weekend began with Bishop John 
Noonan serving as the main celebrant for 
our Baccalaureate Mass at St. Peter Catholic 
Church in DeLand. Prior to the final blessing, 
Scarlyn Maria De Los Santos Nova (St. Thomas 
University) and Alex Rivera (University of South 
Florida) read their award-winning essays on what 
their Catholic education had meant to them.

On the following day, President Michael Coury 
awarded diplomas to each of the 91 members 
of our Class of 2016. During the commencement 
ceremonies at Bethune-Cookman University, 
Valedictorian Bailey Gillespy (University of 
Richmond) and Salutatorian Alexander Jean-
Mary (University of Florida) delivered memory-
lane speeches reflecting upon their Lopez 
experiences during the past four years.

Twenty-nine seniors received nominations from 
the faculty and staff for the prestigious Crest of 
the Wave Award. The six recipients were: Noelia 
Cruz (Daytona State College); Emily Edwards 
(High Point University); Jake Godbee (Norwich 
University, The Military College of Vermont); 
Austin Gonzalez (Stetson University); Connor 
Nyborg (Tulane University); and, Mia Prado 
(George Washington University). 

Eleven members of the Class of 2016 were 
nominated for the President’s Award. This is the 
highest honor bestowed by the school upon 
a member of the graduating class. This year’s 
recipients were Bailey Gillespy (University of 
Richmond) and Alexander Jean-Mary (University 
of Florida). 
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COLLEGE ACCEPTANCES FOR 2016

Abraham Baldwin Agricultural College
Academy of Art University
Armstrong State University
Auburn University
Ave Maria University
Barry University
Catholic University of America
Charleston Southern University
Clemson University
College of Charleston
College of the Holy Cross
Daytona State College
Drake University
East Carolina University
Elon University
Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University
Emory University
Flagler College
Florida Atlantic University
Florida Gulf Coast University
Florida Institute of Technology
Florida International University
Florida Southern College
Florida State University
Furman University
George Washington University
Greensboro College

Greenville Technical College
Hampton University
Hawaii Pacific University
High Point University
Howard University
Jacksonville University
Lenoir-Rhyne University
Marshall University
Missouri Valley College
The New School
Norwich University
Ohio University
Old Dominion University
Palomar College
Pratt Institute
Riverside City College
Rollins College
Saint Leo University
Saint Louis University
Santa Fe College
Savannah College of Art and Design
Southern Methodist University
Southwestern College
St. Thomas University
Stetson University
Tallahassee Community College
Texas Christian University

The Citadel, The Military College of 
  South Carolina
Tulane University
University of Alabama
University of Central Florida
University of Connecticut
University of Florida
University of Maine at Fort Kent
University of Miami
University of Mississippi
University of Montana
University of North Alabama
University of North Florida
University of Oregon
University of Richmond
University of South Carolina
University of South Florida
University of South Florida 
  St. Petersburg
University of Southern Mississippi
University of Tampa
University of Tennessee at Chattanooga
University of West Alabama
University of West Florida
Virginia Polytechnic Institute and 
  State University
West Virginia University
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SCHOLARSHIPS

Scarlyn Maria De Los Santos 
Nova
Catholic Education Continuum Scholarship
	 St. Thomas University

Dominic Paul DiGioia	
Dean’s Scholarship
	 Stetson University 

Sarah Courtney Eads	
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
	  

Emily Nicole Edwards	
Academic Scholarship
	 High Point University
Presidential Scholarship
	 Stetson University 

John Reilly Ferguson 	
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida

Kacey Erin Finch	
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida

Bailey Anne Gillespy	
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida

Jake Shepard Godbee	
Dean’s Scholarship
	 Norwich University 
Academic Grant
	 Norwich University 
 

We are pleased to announce that members of the Class of 2016 were offered over $5.2 million in scholarship awards! 
This includes 25 graduates who qualified for a Florida Bright Futures Scholarship. These recognitions are a great tribute 
to the graduates and to their teachers—both the faculty at Father Lopez and the parents of our graduates, the first 
teachers of their children. Congratulations to all!  

Daniel Angelo Anderson	
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida 
Delta Scholarship
	 University of North Florida

Angelina Carina Barilla	
Hatter Scholarship
	 Stetson University
Presidential Merit Scholarship
	 Flagler College 
Ponce de Leon Scholarship
	 Flagler College
Academic Grant
	 Flagler College

Brooke Ashton Becker	
Scholarship Award 
	 Volusia County Fair
Hatter Scholarship
	 Stetson University

Simryn Bhoola 	
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida

Shelby Lorena Bischoff	
Athletic Scholarship—Basketball
	 Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University 
 

Patrick Walsh Bowler	
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
Academic Scholarship
	 Saint Louis University 

Lucy Elle Cloer	
Athletic Scholarship—Basketball
	 Missouri Valley College
Athletic Scholarship—Basketball
	 Greensboro College
Athletic Scholarship—Basketball
	 Pratt Institute
Academic Scholarship
	 University of Maine at Fort Kent
 

Erin Kate Nunn Coughlin 	
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
Presidential Scholarship
	 Stetson University
Presidential Platinum Scholarship
	 University of North Florida
Knights of Columbus Scholarship
	 Father Downing Council 4934 

Summer Gwynne Cowan	
Educational Scholarship
	 United States Navy
Academic Scholarship
	 Charleston Southern University 
Room and Board Scholarship	
	 Charleston Southern University 
Academic Scholarship 
	 Ohio University
Out-of-State Scholarship	
	 Ohio University 
Academic Scholarship
	 Lenoir-Rhyne University

Noelia Monica Cruz
Knights of Columbus Scholarship 
	 Father Downing Council 4934
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Austin Uriah Gonzalez	
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
Presidential Scholarship
	 Stetson University
Achievement Award
	 Stetson University
Academic Scholarship	
	 Gator Club of Volusia County 
Faculty Scholarship
	 Texas Christian University 
Leadership Scholarship
	 University of Connecticut 
Danforth Scholarship
	 Florida Southern College 
Scholars Residency Grant
	 Florida Southern College
Academic Grant
	 Florida Southern College 

Caroline Maloney Herrero	
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
Presidential Scholarship
	 Stetson University 
Presidential Scholarship	
	 University of North Florida
 Academic Scholarship
	 Flagler College 
Alumni Scholarship
	 Florida State University 
Academic Scholarship
	 College of Charleston 
Academic Scholarship
	 Elon University 

Michael Anthony Hill	
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
Dean’s Scholarship
	 Rollins College 
Faculty Scholarship
	 Stetson University 
Legacy Award
	 Stetson University 
Merit Award
	 Saint Leo University 
Honors Award
	 Saint Leo University 
Catholic High School Award
	 Saint Leo University 
Academic Award
	 Saint Leo University 
Early FAFSA Filer Award
	 Saint Leo University 

Angeliqué Paige Hudson	
Elite Owl Scholarship
	 Florida Atlantic University
Emily and Robert Murdick Memorial 
Scholarship
	 Florida Atlantic University
College of Education Scholarship
	 Florida Atlantic University
Academic Scholarship
	 Hampton University 
Academic Scholarship
	 Suntrust 
Academic Scholarship
	 Walmart 
	  

Allen Thomas Jackson, Jr.	
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
Presidential Scholarship
	 Stetson University 

Alexander Marvin Jean-Mary
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
Merit Scholarship
	 University of South Florida
Knights of Columbus Scholarship 
	 Father Downing Council 4934
Norman and Sharon Lessard Memorial 
Scholarship
	 The Lessard Family

Ryan Christopher Jones	
Academic Scholarship
	 Jacksonville University 
Panther Fund Merit Scholarship	
	 Florida Institute of Technology 
Dean’s Scholarship
	 Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University	

Joshua Alan Kidwell	
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida	  

Rachael Maureen Koelker	
Presidential Merit Scholarship
	 Flagler College
Presidential Scholarship
	 Stetson University
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Academic Scholarship
	 Savannah College of Art and Design 
Honors Scholarship
	 Savannah College of Art and Design
Academic Scholarship
	 Jacksonville University 

Catherine Thao Uyen Le
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
Pegasus Silver Scholarship
	 University of Central Florida 
Presidential Scholarship
	 Stetson University
Presidential Scholarship
	 University of North Florida
Scholars Award
	 University of South Florida
I. Douglas Turner Grant
	 University of Florida 
Anchor Financial Group Scholarship
	 Courtesy of Mike and Vicky Drown
	  

Logan Dean LeCras
Presidential Scholarship
	 Stetson University 
Academic Scholarship
	 Volusia Flagler Junior Golf Association 
 

Alexandria Lemaire
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida

Patrick Thor Lessard	
Faculty Scholarship 
	 Stetson University 

Watson Scholarship
	 Florida Southern College 
Red Hill Scholarship
	 Abraham Baldwin Agricultural College 
Marsha Blanzenski Memorial Scholarship 
Award For Conservative Achievement
	 Republican Club of SE Volusia County 
Knights of Columbus Scholarship 
	 Father Downey Council 4934
Academic Scholarship
	 Florida Realtors Education Foundation 
Academic Scholarship
	 Blue Springs Manatee Festival
William J. Hunter Scholarship
	 James & Mary LaTorre Greenlees Family

Ariana Diane Lucas
Faculty Scholarship
	 Stetson University
Dean’s Scholarship
	 Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University 
Women of Excellence Award
	 Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University 
University Grant
	 Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University	
Travel Grant
	 Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University	
Academic Scholarship
	 High Point University

Abigail Nicole Marvin 
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida

Chase Keith Massi
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida

Laurie Ann Mojica 
Presidential Scholarship 
	 Stetson University

Connor Armand Nyborg
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
Academic Scholarship
	 Tulane University
Founders Scholarship
	 Southern Methodist University
Deadman Scholarship
	 Southern Methodist University 
Bell Tower Scholarship
	 Furman University
Academic Scholarship
	 Florida State University 
Academic Scholarship
	 University of Florida 
	

Nicholas James Ohlwein
Academic Scholarship
	 Jacksonville University 
National Science Foundation STEM 
Award
	 Jacksonville University 
Dean’s Scholarship
	 Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University 
Minaret Scholarship
	 University of Tampa 
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Mia Angela Deposoy Prado
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
Presidential Academic Scholarship
	 George Washington University
Canes Achievement Award
	 University of Miami 
Dean’s Scholarship
	 Rollins College 
Pono Scholarship
	 Hawaii Pacific University
	

Madelyn Kennon Rayos
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
Canes Achievement Award
	 University of Miami 

Terrence Christopher Regan, Jr. 
Academic Scholarship
	 The Catholic University of America
Bell Tower Scholarship
	 Furman University 
Academic Scholarship
	 The New School 

Jose Alexander Rivera
Presidential Merit Scholarship
	 Flagler College 
Ponce de Leon Scholarship
	 Flagler College 
Knights of Columbus Scholarship 
	 Father Downey Council 4934

Matthew Benjamin Roof
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida

Juwan Kaliso Tyree Ross
Athletic Scholarship—Football
	 Old Dominion University 

Matthew William Ryan
Norman and Sharon Lessard Memorial 
Scholarship
	 The Lessard Family

Alexandra Elizabeth Shuman
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
Academic Scholarship
	 University of South Florida
Eugene McCall ’81 Memorial Scholarship
	 Raymond Benza ’81 & Joe LaTorre ’81

Brittany Rose Tessensohn
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
Knights of Columbus Scholarship
	 Father Downey Council 4934
 

Nicolas Christian Theriault
Florida Bright Futures Scholarship
	 State of Florida
Presidential Scholarship
	 Stetson University
ROTC Scholarship
	 United States Military
ROTC Room and Board Scholarship
	 Stetson University 

Sadie Donahue Tolbert
Academic Scholarship
	� International Brotherhood  

of Electrical Workers

Dante Xavier Torres	
Dean’s Scholarship
	 Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University 
University Grant
	 Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University 
Travel Grant
	 Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University 
CCW Angel Fund Award
	 Prince of Peace Catholic Church

Alfredo Victoriano Vicente
Foundation Donor Scholarship
	 Daytona State College

Adrienne Marie Yaryan
Faculty Scholarship
	 Stetson University 
Academic Scholarship
	 University of North Florida

CLASS OF 2016 EARNS

$5,223,984
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ENROLLMENT BY RESIDENCE

Students come to Lopez from 50 different 
zip code areas in Daytona Beach and 
surrounding communities in Volusia, Flagler 
and Seminole counties. Cultural diversity is 
enhanced with the addition of international 
students from 10 other countries. This map 
highlights the areas in which current Lopez 
students reside.
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CHOOSING LOPEZ
A Family Tradition

George Potee ’69 and son, Ryan ’16.

Jeff Parks ’82 with wife, 
Penny, and Sydney ’16.

Manoj ’89 and Sangeeta Patel ’91 Bhoola 
and children Simryn ’16, Syra and Shivum. 

Leslie Gilbert ’82 Kidwell; husband, Alan; 
and children Samuel ’15 and Joshua ’16.

Kathy Nunn ’73 Coughlin; husband, Thomas; 
and, children Colleen and Erin ’16.

 Suzanne Demming ’78 with children 
Abby and David ’16.

Steve and Julie Roat ’88 Theriault with their children Caroline, Katherine ’19 and Nicholas ’16. They 
are also joined by Julie’s sister, Ann Marie Roat ’85 and parents, Bob and Jean Roat. Other family 

members pictured are Terry Squillacote, Anita Morneault and Ann Theriault.

In this year’s graduating class, eight students were carrying on a family tradition by following in the footsteps of a parent who also 
attended Lopez. Congratulations to these second-generation Green Wave and to their families for choosing to keep Lopez a family 
tradition: Simryn Bhoola, Thomas Collier, Erin Coughlin, David Hills, Joshua Kidwell, Sydney Parks, Ryan Potee and Nick Theriault.
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ALUMNI UPDATES

Sister June Casterton, SFP ’63 is a 
member of the Franciscan Sisters of 
the Poor. Based in Cincinnati, Ohio, 
the Franciscan Sisters of the Poor 
are an international/multi-cultural 
congregation. Sister June is adept 

at lip reading. She is able “to hear” what others do not, 
including peoples unspoken needs. She has become a 
court-appointed guardian for the elderly.

Michael McCarthy ’66 has published two books—The 
Noah Option in 2011, and a sequel, The Rainbow Option 
in 2014.  As a young man, he learned about the founding 
principles of America aboard the 157’ sailing schooner 
Te’Vega, a private school ship in Europe.

Martin J. Favis ’77 recently retired before returning to the 
work force as CEO and President of G4S Youth Service, 
LLC, a national company with 4,000 employees across 
the country.  

Mike Smith ’77 has been named the 
Defensive Coordinator for the Tampa 
Bay Buccaneers NFL football team. He 
previously served as the head coach 
for the Atlanta Falcons. During the past 
year, Coach Smith co-wrote a book—

You Win in the Locker Room First. 

Rev. Mark Nash ’78 traveled to Vatican 
City in June to experience Mass 
celebrated by Pope Francis. He was 
joined by hundreds of fellow deacons, 
including a current Lopez parent, 
Heriberto Toledo. 

Philip Maroney ’79 has been 
promoted to CEO of the Root  
Company in Ormond Beach. A University 
of Florida graduate, he first joined the 
Root Company in 1998 after serving in 
the banking industry.

Dr. Sherry Latta-Raines ’81 published Kaitlyn’s 
Rainbow and Other Signs of God’s Healing Embrace. 
This book consists of life and death experiences and 
signs of God’s healing embrace of several friends and 
loved ones. Profits from the sale of the books ($10) is 
divided among the families’ favorite charities.

Jill Eardley ’82 Stephenson has a new job at 
Professional Eye Care Associates of America as their 
Operations Manager. 

MaryEllen Osterndorf ’83 celebrated 
her 25th year practicing law. 
MaryEllen graduated from Florida 
State University and earned her law 
degree from Mercer University. She 
also serves as the Vice Chairperson 

on the Board of Directors for Father Lopez.

Joseph Barbara ’84  will be heading 
to Broadway in November to star in 
A Bronx Tale, co-directed by Robert 
De Niro. He will play the role of mob 
boss “Carmine” and cover the role 
of “Sonny”. Joe previously starred in 

television soap operas (“All My Children” and “Another 
World”), as well as in the Las Vegas production of 
“Jersey Boys”.

Tony Delisle ’87 now serves as the 
Executive Director of the Center for 
Independent Living of North Central 
Florida. After graduating from Lopez, he 
attended the University of Florida on a 
swimming scholarship. He earned both 

an undergraduate and graduate degree at Florida, including 
the Ph.D. degree based on his research of community-
based health programs. He previously served as Chairman 
of the Southwest Advocacy Group and helped establish 
a Family Resource Center, Health Clinic and Child Center 
in the low-income area of Gainesville. Tony, who is legally 
blind, stated that he is “thrilled at the idea of giving back to 
people through an organization that had helped him.”
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Wilson Alcivar ’95 will begin law school this fall at a 
local University in Guayaquil, Ecuador, where he will 
focus on International Trade Law.  After competing on 
the Father Lopez Swim Team and being a member of 
the Catholic state championship team in 1995, Wilson 
went on to become a professional swimmer for many 
years.

Maite Zubicaray ’95 Porter has been appointed 
principal of McInnis Elementary School in DeLeon 
Springs, FL.

Chris Tolland ’02 and Brooke 
Wivholm were married by Father Tim 
Daly at Basilica of St. Paul on May 21.

Kenny D’Souza ’05 graduated from 
Ross University School of Medicine 
with a Doctor of Medicine degree. 
He started his Internal Medicine 
residency in Cincinnati, Ohio in July. 

Jessica Pressley ’06 was presented with the U.S. Food 
and Drug Administration 2016 Outstanding Service 
Award in Washington D.C.

Nicky Correia ’07 Hinton graduated from the Dwayne 
Andreas School of Law at Barry University this past May. 

Sarah Anderson ’09 graduated 
from the University of Central Florida 
majoring in Social Science Education 
and minoring in English/Language 
Arts. She just completed her first year 
as a teacher in the Social Studies 

Department at Father Lopez.

Julia DiTillio ’10 graduated Summa 
Cum Laude from Georgia Southern 
University. She is a first-grade teacher 
in the Aiken County Public School 
District in South Carolina. Julia 
recently received the district’s First 

Year Teacher of the Year Award.  

Chris France ’87 was recently 
appointed Circuit Judge in Group 8 by 
Governor Scott. He previously served as 
an Assistant State Attorney and as the 
Division Chief of the State Attorney’s St. 
Augustine Office. Chris earned both his 

undergraduate and his law degree from Loyola University 
New Orleans.

Jenna McCarthy ’87 published her 
newest book, Everything’s Relative, 
earlier this year. Her newest children’s 
book, Poppy Louise is Not Afraid of 
Anything, will be released in 2017. 
The accomplished author is known for 

writing funny books for both adults and children, as well 
as articles for leading magazines.

Colonel Andy Mack ’88 was recognized 
as a “Distinguished Graduate” when 
he recently received a Master of 
Strategic Studies degree from the US 
Army War College at Carlisle Barracks, 
Pennsylvania. A US Army Middle Eastern 

Foreign Area Officer, Andy has returned to the US Embassy 
in Cairo, Egypt where he is serving as the Chief of the 
Office of Military Cooperation. 

Charlie Scrabis ’90 recently accepted the position 
of Executive Vice President of Hayward Brown, Inc. He 
previously served as an agent for the local insurance 
company from 2003 to 2006. He later founded his own 
agency, Friends and Family Insurance. 

Lewis ’92 and Angela Harr ’92 Heaster  have established 
the Light of Day program to assist cancer patients. The 
goal is to bring local cancer patients together with local 
people and businesses to assist them with healthy meals, 
transportation and housekeeping. 

Cathy Bouchard ’92 Zenko  has been 
hired as the Director of the Center for 
Autism and Related Disabilities at 
Florida State University. She earned her 
B.S. degree in Speech Pathology and 
Audiology from Florida State University 

and her M.S. degree in the same fields from the University 
of South Florida.
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Emily Wright ’12 graduated from Florida State 
University with a Bachelor of Arts degree in Studio 
Art, receiving Cum Laude recognition. Emily will begin 
graduate studies at the University of Kentucky, pursuing 
a Master of Social Work degree. 

Nick Restuccia ’13 was named 
a 2015-2016 Pennsylvania State 
Athletic Conference Scholar-Athlete. 
Nick is a starting infielder on the 
baseball team at Gannon University

Becca Blais ’14 is the newly-elected 
Student Body Vice President at the 
University of Notre Dame. She is now 
a junior at Notre Dame majoring in 
Political Science and Peace Studies.

Emma Albrecht ’15 was selected 
by the Women’s Golf Coaches 
Association as a Women’s Collegiate 
Golf All-American Scholar. Emma 
just completed her first year at the 
University of Notre Dame, finishing the 

golf season with a 74.44 stroke average (the seventh 
lowest single season mark in ND history). She was a 
2016 All-Atlantic Coast Conference Academic Team 
selection and recently won the Florida State Women’s 
Amateur Championship.

Zak Dahlheimer ’11 has been 
appointed as an anchor/reporter with 
KESQ News Channel 3/CBS Local 2 
television station in Palm Springs, 
California. Prior to his move to California, 
he was a multimedia journalist with 

the WJHG/WECP news team in Panama City, Florida. 
Zak earned a degree in Telecommunications from the 
University of Florida.

Gabriela Montequin ’11 received her 
BA degree in Philosophy and History 
from St. John’s College in Annapolis, 
Maryland. She is now pursuing an MBA 
degree in Film Production from John 
Paul the Great Catholic University in 

San Diego, California. Her short story was selected to 
be produced by a team of graduate students and will 
represent the university at film festivals across the country.

L.J. Whalen ’11 graduated from 
Catholic University of America with a 
degree in Music and Theology. He is the 
founder and executive artistic director 
of L’Enfant Rebelle, an inclusive theater 
company in Washington, D.C., for actors 

with disabilities.

Reed Ridder ’12 has kicked off his professional basketball 
career, playing for the Darwin Razzle Storm in Australia. 
Reed is a 2016 graduate of Embry-Riddle Aeronautical 
University, where he played three seasons of basketball.

Peter Thorp ’12, a member of the Track 
& Field Team at Bryant University, was 
recently named a 2016 Northeast 
Conference Spring Academic Honor 
Roll Student-Athlete. 

Larry Balewski ’67 
Wallace (Wally) Barrett ’71
Robert Kull ’61
Garry McCarthy ’71
Cyrilla Price ’82

Albert Ensell 
(Lopez Faculty Member)

Rev. John Hurley, OSFS 
(Lopez Faculty Member) 

IN MEMORY ALUMNI UPDATE REQUEST: Moved? New job? Recently 
married? New child? Earned a degree? We want to hear 
your news and accomplishments and share them with the 
Lopez community. Please email Monica Bryan MacIntyre ’84 
(mmacintyre@fatherlopez.org)  in the Alumni Office with your 
updates and good news. Photos are always appreciated, too.
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ALUMNI AND FRIENDS SUMMER PARTY
The twelfth annual Alumni and Friends Summer Party was a success, attracting guests all the way from California and 
Massachusetts to Texas and Argentina. We brought the party back to campus and filled the France Family Multi-Purpose 
Center. The Class of 1986 joined in the fun as they celebrated their 20-year reunion. We hope to see you and your Father 
Lopez friends at next year’s party!

Juan Pablo Bustos Thames ’85 
joined us all the way from Argentina.

Fred ’74 and Barbara Simmons with 
Alumni Coordinator Monica Bryan ’84 MacIntyre

Lori France, Chris Kelly ’86 
and Juan Pablo Bustos Thames ’85

Terri Polito ’75 Jordan, Jim Simmons ’77 
and Marianne Bell ’75 Albury
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REUNITED FOR REUNIONS

The Class of 1966 gathered this summer for a 50th Reunion celebration.

The Class of 1995 celebrated their 20th Reunion during Homecoming Weekend.

Members of the Class of 1986 celebrated their 20th reunion. 
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Michael and Mary Coury

THE LOPEZ FUND
The 2015-2016 Lopez Fund was a success thanks to generous contributions from Father 
Lopez Families and Friends, including parents, grandparents, alumni and members of our local 
community. This year’s Lopez 100 Challenge generated quite a bit of excitement and raised over 
$15,000 for the school.

The support received financially impacts every student, every day here on campus. We truly 
appreciate the ongoing assistance we receive and thank those who have supported the 2015-
2016 Lopez Fund.

Every effort has been made to publish an accurate list of donors to the 2015-2016 Lopez Fund. 
If your name was inadvertently omitted or printed incorrectly, please contact Heather Voges 
Welch ’02 at hwelch@fatherlopez.org.

Green Wave Benefactor ($2,500+)
Anonymous (2)
Basilica of St. Paul
Donna Dale Freedom Foundation
Father Lopez Foundation
James & Sharon France
Kenneth & Jamie Hawthorne
Knights of Columbus, 
  West Volusia Council 6274
Robert & Paula Purser ’61 McEniry
Our Lady of Hope Catholic Church
Our Lady Star of the Sea
David & Barbara Perryman
Prince of Peace Catholic Church
St. Brendan Catholic Church
Thomas W. Staed Trust

President’s Circle ($1,000 to $2,499)
Richard & Anne Goldkamp ’63 Brown
James & Mary Greenlees
Patrick W. ’76 & Mary McCarthy
Rodney & Katie Meyering
Kevin & Carol Warzecha ’79 Murray
Tom ’70 & Shirley Pyle
Stephen ’81 & Kristen Riley
St. Peter Catholic Church

The 500 Club ($500 to $999)
Norm Anderson 

Raymond ’81 & Edwina Benza 
  (In Memory of Eugene McCall ’81)
Steve & Penelope Blair 
  (In Memory of Jillian Blais ’11)
Daniel & Virginia Eckert
Joe ’81 & Susan La Torre 
  (In Memory of Eugene McCall ’81)
Matthew ’76 & Margaret Muldoon
Our Lady of the Lakes Catholic Church
Martin Gino & Sarah Prado
Ervin Sheperd  
  (In Memory of Mary Sheperd)
Target Take Charge of Education
Frederick & Nancy Weary
Richard & Caren Gaines ’75 Wilkie
Thomas Zapor ’90 

Lopez Loyalty League ($250 to $499)
Anonymous (1)
Ray & Cindy Brennan
Michael & Mary Coury
Patty Dailey
Brady & Lisa Lessard
Timothy & Jean McMahon
John & Katherine Olivari
William & Linda Olivari
James Phillips ’63 
Stephen “Mike” Prugh ’66 
Jose & Carmen Rivera

James & Kelly Rogers
Schmancy Pops
Nathan & Jamie Wade
Ryan & Heather Voges ’02 Welch

Green & White Club ($100 to $249)
2015-2016 Student Government Association
Alfred & Rosalia Alson
Kathie Atkins
David & Aime Bischoff
Joe & Lisa Lloyd ’77 Blais
Charlie & Mary Blake
Sarah Fedorovich ’98 Bland
Bob & Kerry Borer
Andy & Molly Clark
Michael & Susan Dancsecs
Brian & Meg Dawson
Steven DeLaroche & Sondra Avant
William & Rosemary Bonin ’66 Denton
Gary & Lynda DeWindt
Denis & Vicki Duckett
Greg & Tina Farbolin
Steve ’82 & Carol Farmer
John & Kelly Ferguson
Pasquale & Theresa Franzo
Linda Garrey
Steven & Kerry Giannini
Mark & Jill Gillespy
Anne Grams

Rev. Mark ’78 and Heidi Nash, 
Joseph ’71 and Nancy SauflRon and Anita Young
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Pat and Lorraine La Morte Brian Dawson and 
daughter, Hope ’18

Mary La Torre Greenlees, Thor 
Lessard ’16 and William HunterBrady and Lisa Lessard

Rodney and Kate Meyering
Joseph Cofer, Founder and Owner of Schmancy Pops, shared his story 

with the Entrepreneurship Club. Pictured with club officers: Cade 
Green ’17, Brian Bowler ’18, Maggie Bowler ’19 and Lexi Shuman ’16. 

Nancy Weary and daughter, Hannah ‘17

Christy & Eve Hazlewood
Jennifer Herdel
Sean & Patty Hoolehan
William & Maranda Hunter
Jeff & Dawn Huro 
  (In Memory of Jillian Blais ’11)
Angela Johnson
Rick & Kathleen Joslyn
Gary ’70 and Carol Kathman 
Chris Kelly ’86 
Charlie & Jerry King
Donald Kunzweiler
Don Langer ’68 
LaPlant Air Conditioning & Heating
David & Jennifer Lotz
Rod & Monica Bryan ’84 MacIntyre
Philip ’79 & Pamela Maroney
Ross & Stephanie Mayfield
Robert & Tiffaney McCathran
Sean & Judith McDonnell
Mark ’78 & Heidi Nash
Michael ’76 & Eileen O’Connell 
Paul Osterndorf ’81 
Parkview Assisted Living Facility
Andrew Perryman ’08 
Walter Pohley ’62 
Thomas & Denise Portuallo
Terrence & Jessica Regan
Paul & Lorraine Ryan
Rob & Amanda Perryman ’03 Sabin
Lee Sayago
Greta Jahnke ‘89 Sharp
Ann Spilman
SSA Online Stores, Inc.
August & Nan Tarasi
Steven & Julie Roat ’88 Theriault
Ron & Anita Young

Friends of Lopez (Up to $99)
Anonymous (1)
Albert & Linda Baldinger
Linda Barrios
Louis & Kathleen Bartos
Tom & Jennifer Baselice
Kathy Blais
Greg ’92 & Debra Brown
John & Suzette Cameron
Dalia Patterson Charles
John & Alexandra Coury
Joseph Coury
Michael A. Coury
Monica Coury
Jan Crane
Richard & Joann Dixon
Scott Drabczyk
Leroy & Katelyn Landorf ’05 Fisher
Keith & Jane Fountain
Betty Freeman
Marie Gallo-Lethcoe
Arthur & Susan Gibbs
James & Rosalie Gore
Martin Harper
William Hill
Louis & Martha Phillips ’64 Hlad
Tom & Trish Horel
Dorothy Hyland 
  (In Memory of Albert “Tippy” Ensell)
Arthur Keating
Gary Kemmer
Kathleen Kenny ’77 
Alan & Leslie Gilbert ’82 Kidwell
Timothy Killeen
William & Laurie Koelker
Pat & Lorraine La Morte
Catherine Leo
John & Amy Livingston

Stephen ’84 & Stephanie Lloyd
Stacey Matthews
Alan & Rose Mayr
Joseph & Rose Meeske
Michael & Daria McDonough
Dan & Erin Miller
Brad & Paula Miller
Andrew Moser ’63 
Michael V. Murphy
Nancy Palmer
Eric ’88 & Janet Cataudella ’89 Peburn
Dave & Deb Peterson
Sheila Puleo-Kosek ’81 
Anthony & Ann Puopolo
Steve Rawlins ’67 
Roger & Patricia Reichard
Michael & Megan Rinyu
Nancy Crane Rosen
Joe ’71 & Nancy Saufl
Victor & Sofia Silva
Jessica Smith ’09 
Sprint Foundation
Sarine & Dianna Sok
Marc Spagnuolo
Joey & Darla Tedesco
The Tedesco Collection
Marie Elaina Thurston
Chris & Hailey Voges ’05 Tropeano
John & Julie Ufheil
Bill & Susan Voges
Kimberlee Voges ’09 
William Whelan
Rebecca Wuamett
Steve & Peggy Zelenty
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Baseball Field Softball Field

Donors
Anonymous (2)
Atlantic Podiatry Associates
Bright House Networks
Brown & Brown Insurance
Robert & Colleen Cavanaugh ’85 Carrozza
Mark Chastain, Reunion Bank
Michele Connors, S. R. Perrott, Inc.
John & Claudia Downey
Greg & Tina Farbolin
Andrew & Keri Green
Jeff Hawk ’83
John ’82 & Maryann Hawk

John & Regina Hawk
Kenneth & Jamie Hawthorne
David Hoolehan
Sean & Patty Hoolehan
Chris & Kari Keil
Tim & Laura LeCras
Brady & Lisa Lessard
Mark Lustig
Joseph McKinley, Florida Hospital
Greg & Barbara Smith
Don & Mary Jean Stelter
Jim & Nathalie DeLannoy ’89 Sweeney
Chris Tolland ’02 

In Kind Doners
All-Star Building Materials
Dwight DuRant, Zev, Cohen and Associates
Freedom Electric
Harty Tractor
Brady Lessard, CPH, Inc.
Outback Plumbing
Sparks Concrete
Tuff Turf
Weston Coatings
Ron Young

ATHLETIC FIELDS

In February of this year, our Softball and Baseball teams took the mound on the fields of the new Father Lopez Sports 
Complex. The fans were excited to be on campus, and our players were proud to welcome other teams to play on our fields. 

Thank you to Jeff Hawk ’83 and Overhead Door of Daytona 
Beach for sponsoring the Softball scoreboard. Thank you, also, to 
the Stelter and Hoolehan Families for sponsoring the Baseball 
scoreboard in memory of Tom Stelter. These are sure to be 
exciting additions to our Field of Dreams! 
 
Our eight-court tennis complex is underway. Thanks to the 
generosity of Michele Connors and S.R. Perrott, we will soon be 
hosting home tennis matches here on campus!

This fall, our Green Wave visitors will have a new place to sit in 
Alumni Stadium as we add a 300-seat section on the visitor’s 
side of the field. Thank you to Barbara and David Perryman and 
Family, as well as the Father Lopez Booster Club, for making this 
happen!

This Fall, two new scoreboards will be installed 
in the Baseball/Softball Complex. 
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CELEBRATE 2015
Our 34th Edition of a Lopez Tradition
The France Family Multi-Purpose Center was a packed house for our 34th Celebrate Dinner and Auction. Lopez families, 
friends and alumni dined on the delights of Riverside Catering from New Smyrna Beach. Fun was had bidding on silent 
and live auction items, as well as playing the Heads/Tails Game and taking chances on raffles, including a chance to win 
a beach cruiser donated by Bob’s Bike Shop. “The Docs of Jazz”, led by Dr. Joseph Mirante, filled the room with great 
music. We hope you will join us as we gather for the 35th edition of Celebrate on Saturday, February 11, 2017.

James and Kelly Rogers

Liz Morejon and Lisa MiranteRichard and Lisa Watts

Stephanie Edwards, Crissi Tocci, Tracy Vanacore, Lisa Phillips

TC Regan ’16, Jessica Regan and Julius Klittich (Exchange Student from Germany)Kristen and Steve ’81 Riley
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Event Sponsors - $2,500
The Edwards Family
Florida Hospital Memorial Medical Center
St. Paul Vietnamese Community

Gold Sponsors - $1,500
Dr. and Mrs. Eric Tocci, Radiology Associates Imaging

Green Wave Sponsors - $1,000
Brown and Brown, Inc.
Drs. Oscar and Liz Morejon 

Green and White Sponsors - $500
The Carrozza Family
Molly and Andy Clark
Larry and Marjorie Coltelli
Michael and Susan Dancsecs
Mark and Jill Gillespy
The Hoolehan Family-Sean, Patty and Chris ’19 
Brady and Lisa Lessard
Olivari and Associates

Eric ’88 and Janet Cataudella ’89 Peburn
Dr. and Mrs. Terrence Regan
The Riley Family
Dr. Padmaja Sai
St. Peter Catholic School and Church
Bill and Susan Voges and Family

Friends of Lopez - $250
Dr. & Mrs. Andrew Green, Atlantic Foot and Ankle Associates
Michael and Mary Coury
Brian and Meg Dawson
Giles Electric Company
James and Kelly Rogers
Sikorski Landscaping, Inc.
Tim and Lori Tolland

In-Kind Sponsors
Daytona Beverages
Larry & Beth Lucas

Designed by Isabel Zischkau ’18, a Freshman at Father Lopez

2016 SPONSORS
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Several endowment funds have been established for the purpose of providing tuition assistance for Father Lopez students. 
Six separate endowment accounts have been invested with The Catholic Foundation of Central Florida, Inc. Each year, only 
a percentage of investment growth may be withdrawn and distributed for tuition assistance as specified in the original 
endowment agreement. By making only partial withdrawals, the corpus of each fund can continue to grow. This helps 
ensure that scholarship aid will be available for future students in need of financial assistance.

We greatly appreciate the generosity and thoughtfulness of families and friends who have made these endowments 
possible. Collectively, these funds have grown to over $1.2 million as of June 30, 2016.

If you would like to contribute to any of these funds, or if you would 
like to discuss the possibility of establishing an endowment fund 
for the purpose of your choice, please contact School President 
Michael Coury at (386) 492-5090 or mcoury@fatherlopez.org. 

(In addition to these funds, a separate endowment also 
provides tuition assistance for Lopez students. The Father Lopez 
Foundation, Inc. awarded $118, 608 in assistance for the 2015-
16 school year. Mrs. Mary O’Neill-Clement serves as the Board 
of Trustees Chair for this endowment fund.)

THE JILLIAN ELIZABETH BLAIS MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND

THE IAN A. GILMORE MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND

THE SYLVIA HOPE HORRIGAN MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND

THE LEONARD T. (PAT) MURPHY SCHOLARSHIP FUND

THE DOROTHY AND WALTER SHELLEY FAMILY SCHOLARSHIP FUND

THE HENRY S. SITKOWSKI MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND

SCHOLARSHIP ENDOWMENT FUNDS
An Investment in Our Students

Emily Gula ’18 and Lisa Lloyd ’77 Blais
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Financial Information

Financial Note: Operating Revenues and Expenditures exclude certain Restricted and Non-Cash Items such as
Donations for Capital Investments, Scholarship Fund donations, Bond Interest Expense, Depreciation
and Gain or Loss on Investments. The financial result from regular operations for the 2015-2016 school year was
a deficit of $253,570.  

Tuitions and Fees, net
$4,153,579 

Development
$202,076 

Student Activities & 
Athletics
$277,328 

Support & Other 
Income

$839,615 

Sources of Operating Revenue (Total $5,472,598)

Salaries & Benefits
$3,510,392 

Instructional
$196,707 

Facilities
$967,397 

Resale services
$382,381 

Student Activities & 
Athletics
$228,595 

Development
$86,824 Administration

$353,872 

Operating Expenditures (Total $5,726,168)

FINANCIAL INFORMATION
Sources of Operating Revenue (Total $5,472,598)

Operating Expenditures (Total $5,726,168)
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FAQs ABOUT THE LOPEZ FUND

WHAT IS THE LOPEZ FUND?

This is a yearly fundraising effort to assist with the annual 
operating budget at Father Lopez Catholic High School.

DOESN’T TUITION COVER THE COST OF EDUCATING EACH STUDENT?

No. Like most Catholic schools that strive to serve a diverse 
community, we have a significant gap between tuition 
revenue and the higher cost of educating each student.
 
 
HOW MUCH IS THIS GAP?

Our operational expenses during the 2015-16 school year totaled 
$5,726,168. With an enrollment of 474 students last year, the 
average cost to educate each student was $12,080. The Parish 
Member Tuition Rate (and enrollment fee) totaled $10, 250; the 
Standard Tuition Rate (and enrollment fee) was $10,850. This 
resulted in a per pupil gap ranging from $1,230 to $1,830. 
 
 
WHY NOT INCREASE TUITION TO COVER THIS GAP?

Seven out of every ten students attending Father Lopez 
receive some form of tuition discount or tuition assistance. 
Increasing tuition by such a large amount would drastically 
change the composition of our student body, placing the 
hope of a Father Lopez education out of reach for many 
families. Enrollment would decline, and all aspects of the 
school would be compromised. With many fixed costs being 
shared among a smaller enrollment, tuition would increase 
more than the gap amount in order to make ends meet.

HOW MUCH SHOULD I GIVE?

No gift is too large or too small. We are always seeking 100 
percent participation among our various constituencies. A high-
level of stakeholder participation improves our chances when 
applying for grants and additional funding from foundations 
and other organizations.
 
 
WILL MY GIFT BE TAX-DEDUCTIBLE?

Yes. Father Lopez is a not-for-profit corporation in Florida. The 
school operates in conformance under Section 501(c)(3) of 
the Internal Revenue Code. As such, gifts to the school are 
tax-deductible provided that the donor receives no goods or 
services from the school in consideration of the donation. 
Remember, your gift is tax deductible; tuition is not.
 
 
WHEN SHOULD I GIVE?

Our fiscal year runs from July 1 through June 30. All gifts will 
be acknowledged in writing by the school president, and all 
donors will be listed in the Annual Report magazine for that 
fiscal year.
 
 
HOW CAN I MAKE A GIFT TO THE LOPEZ FUND?

You may use the enclosed envelope to send a check made 
payable to THE LOPEZ FUND directly to the school. For your 
convenience, you may also make a gift online by going to the 
Donate Now button for The Lopez Fund on our school website 
(www.fatherlopez.org).  
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STAY CONNECTED

http://on.fb.
me/1N81ouZ

@FatherLopezCHS

@FLCAthletics

@Father_Lopez

@LopezAthletics

FLCHSWaveTV www.fatherlopez.org

www.lopezathletics.com

Have you moved? Got a new job? Recently married? New child? Earned a degree? Let us share your good news with the Lopez community. 
Please email Monica Bryan MacIntyre ’84: mmacintyre@fatherlopez.org. Photos are always appreciated as well!

Ways You Can Give to Father Lopez Catholic High School 

BEQUESTS
By including Father Lopez Catholic High School in your will, 
you can be a part of the education of future generations. 
You can bequeath a percentage of your estate, a fixed dollar 
amount or specified personal property to Father Lopez 
Catholic High School. 

CASH & COMMITMENTS  
Cash gifts are immediately available for use by Father 
Lopez. Cash gifts may be unrestricted or restricted to special 
projects here on campus. Commitments enable donors to 
show support immediately and pay when convenient. 

DEFERRED GIFTS
Our tax advisor can discuss various trusts and other forms of 
deferred contributions that can benefit Father Lopez Catholic 
High School and provide life income for you or your loved 
one. 

IRA CHARITABLE ROLLOVER
Individuals age 70½ and older can make direct transfers 
from traditional and Roth IRAs to Father Lopez in amounts 
up to $100,000. Such gifts are free from federal taxation 
and income taxes under the laws of states that follow federal 
guidelines for determination of Adjusted Gross Income (AGI). 

LIFE INSURANCE 
A gift of life insurance is a wonderful way to make a significant 
gift to Father Lopez Catholic High School. An existing policy may 
be donated or a new policy purchased. Father Lopez should be 
named as the beneficiary and premiums are tax deductible. 
Helpful information on Donating Insurance Benefits may be 
found under the Support Lopez tab on our website. 

MATCHING GIFTS  
More than 1,000 employers will match gifts to Father Lopez 
Catholic High School. Visit the Support Lopez tab on our 
website, www.fatherlopez.org, to see if your employer will 
match your gift. 

PERSONAL PROPERTY
Art, antiques, jewelry and rare books are examples of gifts of 
personal property that are deductible for income tax purposes 
at their fair market value.

REAL ESTATE
Gifts of real estate usually allow the avoidance of the capital 
gains tax and provide a charitable deduction. Lifetime 
occupancy of a donated residence may be retained. 

SECURITIES
Appreciated stocks or bonds can be donated to Father Lopez 
and may be deducted for income tax purposes at full, fair 
market value on the date of transfer with no significant capital 
gains liability. Helpful information on how to donate stock to 
Father Lopez is available under the Support Lopez tab on our 
website.

For more information on how you can give to 
Father Lopez Catholic High School, please contact:
Heather Voges Welch ‘02, Director of Development, 

at hwelch@fatherlopez.org



VISION STATEMENT
Father Lopez Catholic High School is a Christ-centered community of learners. We believe that spiritual 
formation in the Catholic tradition and academic rigor create a positive culture where all students are free 
to discover their full human potential through scholarly pursuits, athletics and service leadership.
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